Introduction to Week #7 – Early Childhood Curriculum – Continued
Last week you were asked to research a current early childhood curriculum model.  Each of these models-Reggio Emilia, High Scope, Primary Years Programme, the Project Approach, Bank Street, and Montessori- all have common elements.  They are all based on the constructivist and developmental theories of learning.  They share similar philosophies, goals, and teaching techniques. 

We have found that many early childhood teachers still use quite a bit of direct, skills-based instruction.  Think back to the beginning of this Internet course and the Behaviorist philosophy of learning and instruction. This type of instruction often involves drilling children on concepts such as numbers, letters, days of the week and so-on.  The curricula listed above do not implement this type of instruction as a basis for learning. They implement intentional teaching, but that is different from the behaviorist model of direct instruction. You are now aware that research supports the idea that young children need meaningful, hands-on learning opportunities like the type used by these curriculum models.  These experiences result in true understanding and retention of information over time. Look back at the information about multiple intelligences.  Look back at the information about the brain. It all supports the shift away from behaviorist teaching techniques. 
As emphasized in the PowerPoint presentation this week, your philosophy, your early learning standards, along with your teaching techniques all must weave together and interconnect to form a coherent curriculum.  By now you’re getting the idea that these three things should be based on the most current research in early childhood education.  We previously asked you about the early learning standards that you use.  These standards should be valid and reliable – not something created by a few people in your school.  It takes a lot of time, expertise, and observation to develop valid learning standards! We have also exposed you to the fact that learning needs to be as relevant and hands-on as possible.  Last week we asked you to articulate your philosophy of early learning and previously shared the most recent theories of learning that should impact that philosophy.  We are now asking you to truly think about these three elements and assess yourself (or your program), in terms of how up-to-date you are.  This week we are also asking you to complete another section(s) of the ECERS-R or SACERS to help further evaluate your classroom in terms of curriculum.  
Have a good week!  Remember that you get a break for the week of March 15.  Week number 8 will start on March 22.

